








Foreword 

Industrial development in the Gladstone region of Central Queensland has been 

substantial in recent years and this is likely to continue into the near future. The 

industries particularly attracted to the area are those reliant on the plentiful supply of 

cheap high-energy fossil fuels within Central Queensland and the adjacent port 

facilities. While this type of industrial development has substantial economic benefit 

there are also likely to be significant environmental impacts. 

Deposits of oil shale naturally occur in the Gladstone region and are processed to 

extract oil products. At this stage these products are shipped out of Gladstone for 

further refining. As a fist step, a demonstration plant was built to the north of 

Gladstone to assess the feasibility of the processing of oil shale and its commercial 

viability. This plant was subject to an initial environmental impact assessment and 

agreed operating conditions. It appears to have been successful in demonstrating the 

feasibility of the physical production processes. However, its economic viability has 

been affected by the inability of the plant to satisfy air and noise pollution levels 

acceptable to the local community. The air pollution was deemed to be a public health 

nuisance. 

The community in the Yarwun!farginnie area down wind from the demonstration 

plant is directly affected by the air and noise pollution emanating from the plant. The 

difficulty experienced by the proponent, Southern Pacific Petroleum N.L., in 

mitigating the incidental effects of the plant's activity on the local community has 

been a major problem for both the proponent and the community. Given the 

continuing environmental concern a supplementary environmental impact report was 

circulated for public comment prior to any further development of processing capacity 

at the production site. The supplementary report contained the proponent's comments 

on the community and other interested party responses to an initial report on the 

development of further processing capacity. 

This response to the supplementary report was written in consultation with the 

Yarwun/Targinnie Fruit and Vegetable Growers Association Inc. and the 

Yarwun/Targinnie Representative Group. The main concerns of the community were: 












































































































































































































































